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Challenge
Blink’s annual professional conference, ConveyUX, was 
scheduled for March 3–5, 2020, just as news broke of 
COVID cases in Washington.


The evolving situation presented a few communication 
challenges: how might we communicate clearly and 
calmly to keep our attendees safe, while staying true to 
the playful, earnest, nerdy brand?

Solution
In addition to clear communication with attendees with 
email, social media, signage, and in-person 
announcements, we created alternative handshakes 
buttons. The alternative handshake buttons encouraged 
attendees to not touch in the early days of COVID when 
that behavior might have felt a bit strange. By prompting 
attendees, we were able to diffuses some of the 
awkwardness and provide a prompt for conversation.



No handshakes?  
No problem.

We created a suite of “alternative 
handshake” buttons to playfully 
discourage attendees from shaking hands 
at the conference. 


Remember: this was there first week most 
people had heard of COVID-19, so it took 
some getting used to for folks to not shake 
hands at a professional conference.



Our attendees 
embraced it.

The buttons were so popular that we 
printed up blank button worksheets — 
modeled after the concept card template 
we use for projects at Blink — for 
attendees to design even more alternative 
handshake buttons.


Our designer Mike, working in Boston 
three-hours ahead of the Seattle event, 
turned around polished illustrated versions 
of the attendee-submitted buttons in a 
snap.



From Twitter to IRL
The alternative handshake buttons were inspired by a tweet from one 
of our speakers, and the ConveyUX account’s popular response.



From Twitter to IRL
Social media also helped us to validate the button 
concept in real-time. Like an ad hoc concept evaluation, 
we took the positive feedback from Twitter into our 
development of the second set of buttons.


